



Ref: PPCC/RL/CEO/0192/024
May 6, 2024 

Hon. Stephen Zargo
Commissioner General 
Liberia Immigration Service
Ministry of Justice
Republic of Liberia Commissioner General 

Subject:  Objection and Observation of the Procurement Plan                
                                                 
Dear Hon. Zargo,
We present our compliments and wish to acknowledge receipt of your communication which sought the approval of the Commission for  your entity draft procurement plan. Following careful review, the Commission observed that the Deputy Commissioner General for Administration is not part of the Procurement Committee of the Liberia Immigration Service (LIS). The Deputy for Administration in every Government of Liberia entity always serves on the Procurement Committee.  In order for the Commission to approve  your draft procurement plan at this time, the Commission is requesting an official communication from the Deputy Commissioner General indicating why he is excluded  from the Committee. This is primarily for compliance monitoring and evaluation purposes. 
In accordance with Part II section 5 (a) of the PPCA 2010, the Commission shall Monitor Compliance with this Act of Procuring Entities and persons to whom the Act applies.
The Public Procurement and Concessions Commission admonishes and deems it a priority that you remain primarily in compliance with the PPCA, 2010, as we jointly aspire to achieve transparency, accountability, fairness, equality and ultimately public confidence in our procurement concessions processes. 

Sincerely,

Bodger S. Johnson (Hon)
Executive Director 

                   Hon. Slyvester Grigsby, Minister of State for Presidential Affair
                   Hon. Mamaka Bility, Minister of State without Portfolio 
                   

 


